
DATE: 

TO: 

FROM: 

OFFICE OF COUNCIL PRESIDENT TODD GLORIA 
CITY OF SAN DIEGO 

MEMORANDUM 

October 1, 2013 

Honorable City Councilmembers 

Council President Todd Gloria 

SUBJECT: Nominations to the Small Business Advisory Board 

It is my pleasure to nominate Jacquelyn O'Connor as the representative of the Business 
Improvement District Council, nominate Dr. Ruben Garcia for reappointment as the 
representative from the Small Business Administration, and nominate William Lynch, Michelle 
Gray, Gary Peterson, Joseph Fox, Edward Barbat, Robert Glick, Antonio Barbosa, and 
Catherine Arambula for reappointment to the Small Business Advisory Board. 

Ms. Jacquelyn O'Connor is a board member of the Business Improvement District (BID) Council 
and the owner of O'Connor's Church Goods on El Cajon Boulevard. O'Connor's Church Goods 
has been a major presence on El Cajon Boulevard since 1964. During this time, she has seen 
the growth and struggles of many small businesses in the area. A member of the BID Council 
for almost 20 years, and previous president, Ms. O'Connor has a tremendous institutional 
knowledge of BIDs and a passion to serve the small business community. She is also the chair 
of the Mid-City Transit Interchanged Project Management Team. Ms. O'Connor is a longtime 
representative of and advocate for small business in her community and will bring a wealth of 
experience to the board. 

I would like to thank all of the nominees for their willingness to serve the City in this capacity. 

cc: Honorable City Attorney Jan Goldsmith 
Andrea Tevlin, Independent Budget Analyst 
Liz Maland, City Clerk 


